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Programme June - August 2016  
 

Thursday 16 June .    

Pest free , a film by Braydon Moloney 

 

NZ’s unique wildlife is silently disappearing. The culprits: a rogue’s gallery of 

introduced mammals eating their way through our back-country. But in the most 

remote and inhospitable corner of the nation, a group are fighting back. Their 

ambitious and heartfelt battle to save our natives provides a lens with which to 

examine pest eradication on a landscape level – and ultimately, at a national level. 

                                         



 

Thursday 21 July.       

Alpine flowers of New Zealand  

   

Hilary Iles, a local conservation 

educator and photographer will be 

showing images of our native 

mountain flora. 

 

 

Thursday 18 August.   

Freshwater eels – creatures of 

importance and mystery  

  

Dr Don Jellyman, NIWA, 

Christchurch. Don will review results 

from satellite tracking studies of 

migrating adults at sea, discuss 

larval  investigations, as well as 

highlighting some of the unusual and 

mysterious biology during the 

freshwater life of these enigmatic 

fish. 

 

 

 Monthly meetings are held at St John's Hall Wai-iti Road Timaru, generally on 

the third Thursday of the month, and start at 7.30 pm. 

  



 

Kakahu Bush care days  
Saturday 2 July 

Saturday 6 August  

 

Kakahu Bush calls on the first Saturday of the month, except January. 

There is always some exploration of 'new' territory, while keeping 'passionfruit pop-

out' eyes peeled for pesty plants not in their proper place. There are other things of 

interest - fungi, snails.....whatever your fancy. 

  

Meet at the historic limestone kiln on Hall Road at 9:30 am. Bring food and fluid to 

keep you going, and prickle proof clothing for protection. 

 Any questions, John Talbot 03 614 7896 by 8:30 am in the morning. For car-pooling 

from Timaru ring Fraser Ross 03 684 3382  

 

 

       Mycena sp. at Kakahu Bush    

       Photos: Tony Morris  

 

       Clavaria sp. at Kakahu Bush    

 

For further information look at https://www.facebook.com/groups/Kakahu/ 
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News   

50 years of bird surveys at  Washdyke Lagoon, Timaru  

My first list of the water birds at Washdyke Lagoon was made in March 1966 when 

Bruce Keeley and I cycled out and parked our bikes against the fence overlooking the 

lagoon before descending the hill and walking along the gravel bar that separates the 

lagoon from the sea. On that visit we recorded species such as banded dotterel, 

variable and pied oystercatchers, pied stilts, and shoveler ducks. In addition, we were 

very excited to record the first spur-winged plovers for the area. 

 

I continued more or less monthly counts of the wetland birds at the lagoon from then 

until the end of 1970, when university studies in Christchurch distracted me from 

making visits. However, I usually managed 1 or 2 visits a year until October 2014 

when I retired to Pleasant Valley near Geraldine, and was in a position to resume 

monthly counts. This seemed particularly appropriate because it was nearing 50 

years since my first surveys, and in the interim there was raised awareness about the 

threats to our few remaining wetlands and the conservation status of the birds that 

they support. 

 

Since I made that first visit over 50 years ago, there has been a reduction in the area 

of the lagoon with the encroachment of the gravel bar, a deterioration in the quality of 

the overall wetland habitat, and an increased occurrence of over-topping of the bar by 

high seas. Despite these factors, the lagoon still has a major role in supporting bird 

species of conservation concern. For example, so far in 2016 I have recorded 

endemic black-billed gulls (species classified as Nationally Critical by DOC), black-

fronted terns (Nationally Endangered), wrybills and banded dotterels (Nationally 

Vulnerable), and pied oystercatchers and white-fronted terns (At Risk). Over the 

winter months waterfowl flock to the lagoon, and the May 2016 count included 773 

grey teal and 389 Canada Geese. To date I have recorded 53 species of wetland 

birds at the lagoon, and the list is increasing. The latest addition was a spectacular 

Far-eastern curlew, a migratory wader that is in rapid decline in most parts of its 



 

range. 

 

It is pleasing to see the information board near the stile which provides an introduction 

to the conservation value of the area, and there appears to be a raised awareness of 

the importance of the lagoon as a Wildlife Refuge and a key local wetland for 

threatened birds. 

   

Paul Sagar 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Reversing the Penguin Decline in New Zealand  

Karen Baird, Seabird Conservation Advocate for Forest and Bird has drafted a paper 

on the decline of penguin species, in conjunction with Birdlife International. She has 

asked branches to comment on this draft and to get involved with penguin 

conservation. Several South Canterbury members are already involved with the 

Timaru Penguin Group, along with other people from the local community. Birdlife 

International has deemed that most species of penguins are declining in numbers and 

are at risk, so efforts are now being made to try and halt the decline, including that of 

the highly vulnerable species found in New Zealand. The branch has commented on 

the draft document with respect to the Little Penguins and their habitat in the area.  



 

Native land snails  

A local branch member has an interest in native snails.  On a recent outings, he found 

several of these interesting snails in patches of damp grass and in shady bush areas. 

Although part of our native fauna, snails have not attracted much attention, especially 

at a local level. It is another aspect of our natural environment that could be explored 

further. Members are encouraged to photograph and record the location of snails 

(gastropod molluscs). 

 

We recently got the snail in the photo below identified by Karin Mahlfeld of Te Papa. 

Distribution: This species is known from northern Stewart Island up the east coast of 

South Island to Marlborough and in eastern North Island too. It also inhabits a tract 

that takes in eastern Fiordland through Te Anau Basin to Lake Hawea.  

 

 

Thalassohelix igniflua in the “marble forest” at Kakahu Bush 

Photo:Tony Morris   
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Insect Fauna of Arowhenua Bush  

Recently Brian Patrick, one of New Zealand’s leading entomologists, surveyed the 

insect life which inhabits Arowhenua Bush. During his two day stay he found 3950 

individual insects and at least 80 different species of insects, including moths and 

butterflies. Some of these insects are rare and were not known in this area before.  

 

Native insects are an important part of our natural environment; they pollinate plants 

and provide a food source for our birds and lizards. It is pleasing to know that a large 

number of different native insects are present and remain in this vulnerable but 

important bush and forest remnant at Arowhenua.  

 

 

 

Kowhai moth (Uresiphita maorialis) 

is abundant at Arowhenua Bush, 

reflecting the abundance of k� whai, 

its larval host plant. 

Image: Mike Bowie 

   

 

 

 

Local water quality and quantity challenges  

Environment Canterbury, through the local zone committee, is providing an 

opportunity for the public throughout the Branch’s territory to have input on water 

matters. We encourage members to go along to these meetings and voice their 

concerns. Below are some details. 

 

The branch committee would welcome a volunteer to represent the South Canterbury 

Branch as a liaison person. Please contact our new Secretary Joy Sagar, or the Field 

Officer who could provide relevant information. 



 

 

Living Groundwater  

Water quality/quantity is one of the most important issues facing the three Canterbury 

Branches and is on the minds of many of our Branch members. At the April meeting, 

Dr Graham Fenwick, of the National Institute of Water and Atmospheric Research, 

spoke to us about our ground water and the life that is present in those deeper 

aquifers.  



 

 

A wide variety of invertebrates comprise this stygofauna, e.g. mites, worms, beetles, 

amphipods, isopods, ostracods. Currently 175 different species are known from NZ 

aquifers, of which only 107 have been named. These organisms perform vital 

ecosystem services, including consuming some potentially harmful microbes, 

removing organic carbon, removing sludge and maintaining aquifer flow, all of which 

improve the water quality of this “hidden”, but critically important part of our aquatic 

systems.  

 

 

 

Phreatogammarus fragilis, a 

groundwater amphipod, 

or 'well shrimp'. 

Photo: Nelson Boustead 

 

  
 

 

  

Recent outing  

A great turnout of KCC families met on Mother's Day, 8 May 2016 at Talbot Forest 

Scenic Reserve in Geraldine. Justine prepared a 'Bark Bingo' with photographs of 

nine different types of bark found in Talbot Forest. The children enjoyed exploring in 

the forest to find the various types of bark to match 'Bark Bingo'. 

 

The older children had the opportunity to look at a diagram of the inside of the tree 

trunk and learnt about xylem and phloem, while the younger children lifted logs and 



 

explored with magnifying glasses what was hiding underneath. On the way back, 

children took three different bark rubbings and discussed who lives in and on bark. 

After the walk through the forest the group went down to Geraldine township for 

afternoon tea to celebrate all the wonderful mums.  

  

Upcoming events  

Sunday 26 June 2016  - Matariki, stars, the moon, and tides . Venue TBC and 

Museum - call Justine or Win for more details. 

Sunday 24 July 2016  - Climate change and Energy  Use at the Timaru Library. 

   

 

Newsletter contributors: Fraser Ross, Paul Sagar, Joy Sagar, Justine 

Carson-Iles, Ines Stäger 

   

Contacts  
Secretary Joy Sagar 03 693 8176 

Field Officer Fraser Ross 03 684 3382 

KCO Win Parkes 03 688 8195 

KCO Justine Carson-Iles 03 688 8370, or 021 202 5180 
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